
 
 

 

 

 

Freedom of Information Request             Ref: 24-107 

8 February 2024 
 

By Email 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The 

Trust’s response is as follows: 

 

• We can confirm that we hold some of the information you are requesting 

 

1. Please confirm if your organisation works under Non-Clinical Temporary and Fixed 

Term Staff CCS Framework Agreement RM6277. 

No 

 

2. Please confirm if your organisation works under Non-Clinical Permanent CCS 

Framework Agreement RM6229. 

Not applicable 

 

3. If you organisation works under these frameworks, please can you provide a list of 

agencies that have supplied you with non-clinical staff and a breakdown of agency 

spend by bands between April 2023 – to date. 

Not applicable 

 

4. Please can you provide me with the names of your leadership team relating to the 

below job titles? 

 

Chief Information Officer 

Neil Darvill, Chief Clinical Information Officer 

 

Chief Technology Officer 

Chris Berrington, Chief Technology Officer 

 

Chief Digital Officer 

We do not have this role 

 

Digital Programme Director 

Vacant post 



 
 

 

Digital Programme Manager 

Under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, relating to a breach of Principle 1 of 

the Data Protection Act we are required to judge as to whether the disclosure of the 

information would be fair and reasonable to our employees. Guidance issued by the 

Information Commissioner states that this exemption will commonly apply to "lists and 

directories of staff" and we do not believe that disclosing names and contact details to a third 

party would be fair or reasonable; therefore we are withholding this information at this time. 

 

Head of Digital Transformation 

Under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, relating to a breach of Principle 1 of 

the Data Protection Act we are required to judge as to whether the disclosure of the 

information would be fair and reasonable to our employees. Guidance issued by the 

Information Commissioner states that this exemption will commonly apply to "lists and 

directories of staff" and we do not believe that disclosing names and contact details to a third 

party would be fair or reasonable; therefore we are withholding this information at this time. 

 

Portfolio Director 

We do not have this role. 

 

Director of IT 

We do not have this role. 

 

Head of IT Infrastructure 

Under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, relating to a breach of Principle 1 of 

the Data Protection Act we are required to judge as to whether the disclosure of the 

information would be fair and reasonable to our employees. Guidance issued by the 

Information Commissioner states that this exemption will commonly apply to "lists and 

directories of staff" and we do not believe that disclosing names and contact details to a third 

party would be fair or reasonable; therefore we are withholding this information at this time. 

 

Helpdesk Manager 

Under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, relating to a breach of Principle 1 of 

the Data Protection Act we are required to judge as to whether the disclosure of the 

information would be fair and reasonable to our employees. Guidance issued by the 

Information Commissioner states that this exemption will commonly apply to "lists and 

directories of staff" and we do not believe that disclosing names and contact details to a third 

party would be fair or reasonable; therefore we are withholding this information at this time. 

 

IT Programme Manager 

Under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, relating to a breach of Principle 1 of 

the Data Protection Act we are required to judge as to whether the disclosure of the 

information would be fair and reasonable to our employees. Guidance issued by the 

Information Commissioner states that this exemption will commonly apply to "lists and 



 
 

directories of staff" and we do not believe that disclosing names and contact details to a third 

party would be fair or reasonable; therefore we are withholding this information at this time. 

 

Head of Projects 

We do not have this role. 

 

Head of IT Infrastructure 

Under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, relating to a breach of Principle 1 of 

the Data Protection Act we are required to judge as to whether the disclosure of the 

information would be fair and reasonable to our employees. Guidance issued by the 

Information Commissioner states that this exemption will commonly apply to "lists and 

directories of staff" and we do not believe that disclosing names and contact details to a third 

party would be fair or reasonable; therefore we are withholding this information at this time. 

 

Head of EPR 

We do not have this role. 

 

EPR Trainer 

Under Section 40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, relating to a breach of Principle 1 of 

the Data Protection Act we are required to judge as to whether the disclosure of the 

information would be fair and reasonable to our employees. Guidance issued by the 

Information Commissioner states that this exemption will commonly apply to "lists and 

directories of staff" and we do not believe that disclosing names and contact details to a third 

party would be fair or reasonable; therefore we are withholding this information at this time. 

 

Director of information/ BI 

We do not have this role. 

 

Head of Information/ BI 

Paul Faulkner, Head of Health Informatics 

 

Head of Bank Staff 

Alexandra Rossiter, Head of Temporary Staffing 

 

5. Lastly, please provide organisational charts in relation to the above departments. 

Please see the attached document. 

 

 

 

This concludes our response. We trust that you find this helpful, but please do not hesitate to 

contact us directly if we can be of any further assistance. 

 



 
 

If, after that, you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 

an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date 

of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to: 

Data Protection Officer 
University Hospitals Bristol and Weston NHS Foundation Trust 
Trust Headquarters  
Marlborough Street 
Bristol 

BS1 3NU 

 

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply 

directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be 

contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 

Cheshire, SK9 5AF 

Publication 

Please note that this letter and the information included/attached will be published on our 

website as part of the Trust’s Freedom of Information Publication Log. This is because 

information disclosed in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act is disclosed to the 

public, not just to the individual making the request. We will remove any personal information 

(such as your name, email and so on) from any information we make public to protect your 

personal information. 

To view the Freedom of Information Act in full please click here. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Freedom of Information Team 
University Hospitals Bristol and Weston NHS Foundation Trust 
 

http://www.opsi.gov.uk/acts/acts2000/ukpga_20000036_en_1

